
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​June 1, 2023 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 52 Legion Riders per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - excused
Treasurer Bob Wendell – excised
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – excused
Ride Captain Travis Lewis - present
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members:

Mona Spayde – first meeting 

Guests: 

Steve Gumble, Hannibal Legion Riders, Joseph Powell and Wilbur Strieb

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the May 4, 2023 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were noted.
MOTION:  Rick Derks moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $10,512.19 on May 6, 2023 with income of $226.00, expenses of $717.00 leaving a balance of $10,021.19 on June 1, 2023.

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jerald Turnage seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Webmaster Nancy Bates had no report.
Safety Officer Report Paul Booth  reported the ride to Big Dicks for the lunch ride on May 20 looked good with spacing and etc. 
Jim Rosenberg asked if there could be more notice on upcoming activities.  Discussion followed.
Ride Captain Travis Lewis gave the following report:
	Date
	Sponsors
	Event
	Place
	Starting times

	6/3/23
	Good Vibrations
	Poker Chip Run
	Moberly
	

	6/3/23
	ALR 202
	Car Truck/Bike Show
	Post 202 Columbia
	

	6/10/23
	ALR 5
	Scavenger Hunt
	Post 5 Jefferson City
	9:00 am

	6/17/23
	Bikers for Christ
	Bike Show/Swap Meet
	Versailles
	

	6/17/23
	VFW 280
	Poker Run
	Columbia VFW
	9:00 am

	6/24/23
	Guardians
	Dice Run
	Snorty Horse
	10:00 am


Sgt. at Arms Cecil Goodin was absent – no report
Historian Barbara Turnage reported that Director Dan Levasseur in the past would post on FaceBook the upcoming events and Nancy Bates reported they are posted on the Website.
Judge Advocate Richard Derks reported the American Legion Convention will be held July 13-16 in Springfield at the University Plaza Hotel.  The State ALR executive meeting will be held Friday, July 14, at 5:15 pm, the General Meeting will be held on Saturday, July 15, at 7:30 am.  Friday night there will be an   American Legion Family Dinner. Rick encouraged everyone to attend.
Asst. Director David Neighbors 
In the absence of David, Director Steve gave this report:
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	May 2023
	335
	0
	8380
	41
	107

	
	
	
	
	
	


Chaplain Charlie Lindquist gave the following report:
COURAGE IS A CHOICE

Courage (also called bravery or valor) is the choice and willingness to confront agony, pain, danger, uncertainty, or intimidation.  According to Professor Daniel Putman, “courage involves deliberate choice in the face of painful or fearful circumstances for the sake of a worthy goal.”

Physical courage is bravery in the face of physical pain, hardship, even death, or threat of death, while moral courage is the ability to act rightly in the face of popular opposition, shame, scandal, discouragement, or personal loss.

Today, more than ever before in our country, we need men and women with moral courage to stand up and speak out against the deluge of immorality, injustice, and criminal behavior that is engulfing our nation.

Those who wish to destroy the moral fabric of our nation are relentless in their attach on what is good and pure and godly.  And for those who choose to confront the illicit rubbish that is being forced upon us, there will be backlash. As Daniel Putman said, “Courage involves deliberate choice in the face of painful or fearful circumstances for the sake of a worthy goal.”

Blake Treinen is a Major League pitcher with the Los Angeles Dodges, and when he saw his team honor the anti-Christian LGBTQ group, Sisters of Perpetual Indulgence, Blake didn’t sit on the sidelines.  He stood tall and spoke the truth – perverse propaganda has no place in our daily lives – not at Bud Light, at Target, or in Major League Baseball.  Blake Treinen sent the following statement to the Dodgers organization:


I am disappointed to see the Sisters of Perpetual Indulgence being honored as heroes at Dodger Stadium.  Many of their performances are blasphemous, and their work only displays hate and mockery of Catholics and the Christian Faith.


I understand that playing baseball is a privilege, and not a right.  My convictions in Jesus Christ will always come first.  Since I have been with the dodgers, they have been at the forefront of supporting a variety of groups.  However, inviting the Sisters of Perpetual Indulgence to perform disenfranchises a large community and promotes hate of Christians and people of faith.  This single event alienates the fans and supporters for the Dodgers, Major League Baseball, and professional sports. People like baseball for its entertainment value and competition. The fans do not want propaganda or politics forced on them.  The debacle with Bud Light and Target should be a warning to companies and professional sports to stay true to their brand and leave the propaganda and politics off the field.


I believe Jesus Christ died on the cross for my sins.  I believe the Word of God is true, and I Galatians 6:7 it says, “Do not be deceived, God cannot be mocked; a man reaps what she sows.”  This group openly mocks Jesus Christ, the cornerstone of my faith, and I want to make it clear that I do not agree with nor support the decision of the Dodger’s to “honor” the sisters of Perpetual Indulgence.

“But as for me and my house, we will serve the Lord.”  Joshua 24:15.

Blake Treinen

Brothers and sisters, courage is a choice we make for the sake of a worthy goal.  The question is, are we willing?  Our founders established the constitution to, among other things, establish justice and secure the blessing of liberty for themselves and their posterity.  All will be lost if we the people are not willing to be courageous and stand against injustice and the assault of Liberty.  CHOOSE COURAGE!

Birthdays
Paul Booth, Bruce Senior
Committee Reports:

Director Steve reported the Bike Night is at a stall and may not happen.  Suggestions were made of the DAV and Rusty Drawing locations.  Director Steve suggested these ideas should be directed to the chairman, Dave Campbell.
Old Business  

Rick Derks suggested that a committee be established to control the cook nights.  He purpose is to the make sure that there is always a enough people to help on the cook nights.

New Business

Director Steve read correspondence from Ray Wadley expressing his appreciation for the help and cooperation he received from the American Legion Family during the display “Remembering Our Fallen.”
Steve Gamble, Hannibal American Legion Riders, presented an upcoming event on September 9th supporting Shiloh Christian Children’s Ranch in Clarence, Missouri. Their Mission is to provide Christian homes for abused, neglected, and other at-risk children and to meet the spiritual, emotional, educational, social, and physical needs of each child. There are approximately 40 children at this home. Shiloh opened in 1977. The event will be a ride from our Post to Casey’s in Clarence (FYI, fuel at Casey’s does not include premium unleaded).  There we would meet up with other groups riding for the same cause, Quincy Illinois Christian Motorcycle Association and Hannibal American Legion Riders.  This is how it works:
1) Each group starts at their home town.

2) A charge of $10 per rider and $10 per passenger will be collected before starting.

3) Ride as a group to Casey’s in Clarence (approximately 106 miles, East of Macon on Highway 36, then Highway 151 N.) arriving at 1:45 pm.
4) At the meeting of other groups at Casey’s in Clarence the money collected will be combined with the other groups.  The group will then ride to Shiloh as a group and the money will be presented to Shiloh to help the children to purchase Christmas gifts for their loved ones.

Rick Derks announced it is not too late to sign up for the Legacy Ride June 23-25.  This is the last Legacy Ride to help fund the National Legacy Scholarship Fund as they are reaching a self-sustaining balance.  Packets can be found on our website.

Chuck Lahmeyer announced that he was on the Honor Flight on May 30 and was escorted off the bus by Chaplain Charlie.

Steve and Linda Popplewell donated $100 to the Legacy Ride.

Director Steve announced that the visiting ban at the VA homes has been lifted and we can again visit these facilities.  A ride on June 18 is being planned to Mexico VA Home. Director Steve was in contact with the home to see what we could donate.  He was told t-shirts (any size, crew or V-neck), tightie whities (underwear all sizes) and Hot sauce.  Plan is to meet around 9:00 am, KSU at 9:30 am, ride to Mexico, possible eat with the residents and return home.  Masks are no longer required in the homes.
Eric & Jackie Bremer thanked the kitchen and staff for the job they performed for their wedding reception at the Post.  Eric’s father rode a1953 Police Bike.  They are going to donate $500 to Chapter 5 in memory of this father, SW3 Larry K. Bremer.

The Tamara Hopkins Golf Tournament sponsored by the 40&8 is asking for a donation to the tournament.  Discussion was held.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the Chapter donate $500 to this event.  Steve Popplewell seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.
Ken Gulledge announced that Taylor Crossman will be home thru June.  If you run into him tell him how proud we are of him.  He will be returning in September to the Seals Team Gunner Mate.

Charlotte Sartain complimented the Honor Flight on how well it was run this time.  Don Meller announced that they are accepting applications through September.  If they cannot get enough to fill the planes the Central MO Honor Flight will stop.  It was announced that participants on the Honor flight had to serve before 1975 at this time, but it can be changed at any time by the committee.  Cheryl Thompson announced that Peggy Strong was the only woman on this flight, with 2 Korean soldiers and the rest were Vietnam soldiers.

Ken Gulledge will be leaving for Saudi Arabia next week.  He will be gong 2 months.
Elections
Director Steve announced that current officer holders are incumbent. Then nominations were requested for each office from the floor.  None were received.

MOTION:  Larry Alderson moved the slate of officers presented be elected by acclamation.  Les Joyce seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Secretary Debbie announced if there are any new members wishing to join it would behoove them to wait and pay their membership first of August for 2024.  If you pay now you will be paying for 2023 and again for 2024 after August 1.

50/50 raffle

Stand-in Sgt. at Arms Travis Lewis had Dawn Neighbors draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $140/$70 in the raffle and it was won by Don Meller.  Don donated back $65 to the general fund.
A closing prayer was presented Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1915 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, July 6th at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

American Legion Riders of Missouri website:alrmissouri.wixsite.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


